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Dear Mr. Bincsik: 

WSSN: 02310 
City of Flint 

SUBJECT: VIOLATION NOTICE - Monitoring and Reporting for Lead and Copper 

The records of the Michigan Department of Environment, Great Lakes, and Energy (EGLE), 
Drinking Water and Environmental Health Division (DWEHD), show that the city of Flint (City) 
is in violation of the Safe Drinking Water Act, 1976 PA 399, as amended (Act 399); specifically, 
R 325.1071 0a, Lead and copper in tap water; monitoring requirements of the 1979 
Administrative Code. 

In accordance with the above rules, the City shall collect samples every six months, have them 
analyzed for lead and copper, and report the results to EGLE. The City's specific monitoring 
requirement was to collect samples from 60 confirmed Tier 1 sites during the monitoring period 
from July 1, 2019, through December 31, 2019. 

EGLE's review of compliance monitoring reports indicates the City sampled from a total 
of 123 sites during the monitoring period. Of those, only 49 were confirmed to be from 
Tier 1 sampling locations. EGLE recognizes the City put forth a significant effort, 
despite an administration change near the end of the monitoring period, to obtain the 
requisite samples and applauds Mayor Neeley's door-to-door efforts to get resident 
participation. 

Based on EGLE's review, the City was out of compliance with the July to December 2019 
monitoring period beginning January 1, 2020. To return to compliance, the City must collect 
samples from 60 confirmed, properly tiered sites in accordance with the City's Lead and 
Copper Sampling Plan during the monitoring period of January 1, 2020, to June 30, 2020; 
have them analyzed for lead and copper; and submit the analysis reports to the DWEHD. 

Administrative Rule R 325.10404, Tier 3 public notice; form, manner, and frequency of 
notice, of Act 399 requires that suppliers provide public notice, by mail or direct delivery, 
and by any other means reasonably calculated to reach customers not normally 
reached by mail. Enclosed is a sample public notice. You may use your 2019 
Consumer Confidence Report (CCR), due to customers by July 1, 2020, as the vehicle 
to distribute the public notice. While the rules allow 12 months for distribution of public 
notice, EGLE highly recommends the City provide this notice no later than the CCR 
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